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THETOWER  

 
Bethel Presbyterian Church  
563 Bethel Green Road, Staunton, Virginia 24401  

 

540-886-6041 or bethelpc@gmail.com  

ς  

 

 

 

 
From the Pastorôs Desk . . .  
  

Dear Church Family, 
  

It is October. Which, among other things, means that Halloween is coming up. When Bonnie and 

I asked our daughter Miriam, who will be three years old in December, what she wanted to be for 

Halloween, she looked us straight in the eye and confidently replied, ñNoodles.ò As in pasta. 
  

I donôt think that she quite got the concept. I mean, my wife is pretty good at sewing and is very 

creative and she could probably make Miriam a Noodles costume, but that would be a little 

weird. After a little more probing and explanation, Miriam came up with a much better idea. She 

will be a dinosaur for Halloween. 
  

But this got me to thinking about Halloween. Amid all the fun and the candy and the dressing up 

and the scary movies, we often forget about the Christian holidays associated with this 

celebration. 
  

Halloween (also known as All Hallowôs Eve or All Saintôs Eve) starts off a three day Christian 

celebration that commemorates those that have died. Originally, day two celebrated the saints 

and martyrs of the Church and day three celebrated all those that had died in the faith. But with 

the rise of Protestantism and its view that all who died in the faith were saints, the celebration 

shortened into the one day festival that we know today. 
  

So as you are dressing up or 

handing out candy, take a minute 

to remember the Christian aspect 

of this festival. Remember those 

that have passed on to the next 

life. Think of their positive 

example and pray that we too may 

maintain our faith. 
  

God bless, 

Pastor David 
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As I See It 

 

On October 25th we will be celebrating Reformation Sunday. This is a special holiday when we 

celebrate our heritage and the special traditions that are a part of our faith. As Presbyterians we 

trace our history to the Reformation and so it is appropriate that one of our mottos is ñThe 

Church always reforming.ò While the exact quote has a long and complicated history, in its 

many different variations this phrase has been a mainstay in the Reformed Tradition. 
  

It is an acknowledgment that the church is not a perfect institution, that it does make mistakes, 

and that it must always be willing to change when it realizes that it is in error. Most notably, it 

means that the Reformed Tradition must always check itself against the witness of Scripture and 

be willing to change itself when it finds that it is not following the Bible. Of course, this doesnôt 

mean that we change for the sake of change, but rather that we always are willing to follow 

Godôs will as he teaches us how and when we have fallen short of his wishes. 
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October Worship Schedule 

  

October 4, 2015 

27th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Sacrament of Holy Communion 

Job 1:1; 2:1-10    Psalm 26    Hebrews 1:1-4; 2:5-12    Mark 10:2-16 

  

October 11, 2015 

28th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Job 23:1-9, 16-17    Psalm 22:1-15    Hebrews 4:12-16    Mark 10:17-31 

  

October 18, 2015 

29th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Job 38:1-7 (34-41)    Psalm 104:1-9, 24, 35    Hebrews 5:1-10    Mark 10:35-45 

  

October 25, 2015 

30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Job 42:1-6, 10-17   Psalm 34:1-8 (19-22)     Hebrews 7:23-28    Mark 10:46-52 

  

Communion will be held on October 4th, 2015, World Communion Sunday. 

 

 

HIPAA and Your Pastor 

  

The Pastoral Relations Committee and I wanted to remind the congregation of some of the 

rules and regulations concerning HIPAA Laws and the impact that they have on our church and 

congregation. I have heard a few concerns that I do not always visit individuals that are in the 

hospital. Unfortunately, more often than not, it is because of a misunderstanding. I have recently 

learned that many people around here believe that the hospital contacts me to let me know when 

a parishioner is in the hospital. Unfortunately, this is a myth. In fact, it is illegal for the hospital 

to contact me as that would violate your rights under the HIPAA regulations. Consequently, the 

only way that I know if a congregant is in the hospital is if they, their family, or their friends 

contact me and ask me to visit them. There have even been a number of times when I will only 

learn that someone was in the hospital when they are back on Sunday morning celebrating 

getting out of the hospital. So if you or a loved one are admitted to the hospital, please contact 

me to request a visit and I will be more than happy to visit you. ~ Pastor David 

 

After church get-togethers: Our gatherings after church continue to provide an opportunity 

for pleasant conversations among friends and good, light refreshments. Thanks go out to all who 

have provided the "goodies", as well as their time to prepare the set-ups. Please sign the sheet on 

the bulletin board in Memorial Hall if you would like to take a turn.  Dates in October through 

the end of the year are available for those who would like to help the Growth & Strengthening 

Committee continue this reception time. 
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Bible Study at Bethel 

 

      Thursday Nights During the Month of October 

7:00 pm in the Bethel Fellowship Hall 

  

Bible Study theme continues to be the Gospel of John 

  

Questions:  Contact Pastor David at 540/490-2258 or jdavidshearer@gmail.com 

  

Potluck Dinner on Thursday, October 15th, at 6:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall.  Bring a dish 

and join us for a meal and an evening of activities for all ages. At 7:00 pm the adults will attend 

Davidôs Bible study group.  The young adults, youth, and children will then go to three assigned 

areas for appropriate age level activities.  Bring a friend and join us for this special event and 

time of fellowship.  We look forward to seeing you on October 15th! 

  

Congregational Meeting News - During the Congregational Meeting on Sunday, August 30th, 

the following people were elected by the Congregation to the Nominating Committee for 2015: 

  

Mary Ann Anderson  Sally Brubeck    

Bob Hoy   Briana Lawhorne   

Peggy Smith 

  

Officer nominations for the Class of 2018 are due Sunday, October 11th and Nominating 

Forms will be included in the Sunday worship bulletins starting September 27th.  Thank you. 

  

 ñShare the Bountyò Sunday 

 

Sharing the bounty. Summer is over and fall is 

here. Gardens have provided vegetables for our 

tables for months. Are you tired of them? Want 

to share? The Worship and Witness Committees 

are designating Sunday, October 18th as ñShare 

the Bountyò Sunday. Here is your chance to 

share with others in the community. The 

Witness Committee will gather the fresh 

vegetables/fruit you donate and take them to 

Kingsway. An extra basket will be placed in the 

vestibule. Donôt have a garden? Thatôs OK. The 

Cub and Boy Scouts from Pack 13 and Troop 13 

will pass out bags Sunday, October 11th for 

canned goods and other nonperishables that will 

also be donated to Kingsway.  The emphasis is 
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on food most needed for nutrition, such as peanut butter, baby formula, 

complete packaged meals, and canned goods such as tuna, chunky soups, 

stews, meats, fruits and vegetables. Bags will be collected on Sunday, 

October 18th.  Please share what you can with those in need.   

  

All Saints Observance will be held Sunday, November 1st - ñAll Saints 

Dayò.  This is the day in the church calendar when we celebrate all of the 

saints, who have served their Lord faithfully on earth and now live 

eternally in Godôs Presence. 

  

During Morning Worship we will honor all who have gone on before us. This will include all 

members of Bethel who have died in the past 12 months.  It will also include anyone you wish to 

remember in prayer who has died in the past 12 months.  All names will be listed in the bulletin 

and there will be a time of prayer with candle lighting conducted by our Deacons. 

  

Please list all you wish remembered on the form provided in the bulletin on the Sundays leading 

up to ñAll Saints Sundayò. 

 

Presbyterian Women - October 2015 

Project - Blanket Offering 

  

*The Afternoon Circle will meet at the church on October 13th, at 1:30 pm.   

*The Evening Circle will meet at the church on October 13th, at 7:00 pm.   

October 4th - PWCT Meeting 

  

  

The Men of the Church will meet for dinner and fellowship on October 20th, at 6:30 pm. 

 

Bethel Harvest Party - Come join us for Bethelôs annual Harvest Party on Saturday, October 

24th, from 6 pm to 8 pm.  We will share snacks, play games, and also have the ever popular 

pumpkin carving contest.  The evening will end with ñTrunk-or-Treatò.  Those that would like to 

participate in decorating your vehicle for trunk-or-treat need to be set up in the parking area by 

the playground before 7 pm.  Gift cards will be awarded for several categories in the pumpkin 

carving and the vehicle decorations.  See you on the 25th for fall fun and fellowship! 

  

 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD SHOEBOXES  

  

Would you like to be part of a mission activity to share Christ with children of the world?  You 

will have this opportunity when you pack a shoebox for Operation Christmas Child. 

  

Since 1993, Samaritanôs Purse has distributed over 113 mission shoebox gifts to boys and girls 

around the world in Jesusô name through Operation Christmas Child.  Each shoebox gift can 

bring joy and the good news of Jesus Christ to a child in need.  Please be a part of this effort by 
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filling  a shoebox this year.  An information sheet and brochure on how to pack your shoeboxes 

will be in the bulletin on Sunday, October 18th.  All shoeboxes will be due by Sunday, 

November 15th.  Thank you for all the past support of this project.  If you have any questions, 

please see or call Peggy Smith (292-0885 or jug27peg@yahoo.com). 

   

Advent Workshop   Sunday, November 29th, 2015    All ages are welcome to attend! The 

2015 Advent Workshop will be on Sunday, November 29th, following worship.  We will have a 

light lunch and activities will include crafts representing each Sunday of Advent.  Each family 

participating will receive an Advent wreath and Advent calendar to be used at home during the 

Advent season.  Advent is a season of anticipation and preparation for the coming of Christ.  

Please be a part of this Advent Workshop.  If you have any questions, please see or contact 

Peggy Smith (292-0885 or jug27peg@yahoo.com).   

 

Session News and Notes - Your Session met on September 14th, 2015 with ten elders and the 

Moderator, Pastor David, present. 

  

Ken Miller gave a presentation on the performance of the Investment 

Fund, how investment choices are made and who makes them.  In the 

future, Session will review investment performance quarterly. 

  

Pastor David will draw up new, more specific, guidelines for non-

members who wish to be married at Bethel. 

  

Irene Elliott will attend the next Presbytery meeting. 

  

Our annual Harvest Festival will be held on October 24th. 

  

Irene Elliott will escort a group of four youths (three members and one non-member) to a 

Massanetta Springs event on incorporating prayer into daily life. 

  

The Christian Education Committee will provide Advent calendars to members again this year. 

  

The Communications Committee is looking at designs and prices for a message board-type sign 

for Bethelôs front lawn. 

  

The Memorial Hall group is picking out occasional tables and a rug to complete the renovation.  

A plaque will be placed on the balcony of Memorial Hall in memory of Lt. Col. James Albert 

and Angeline Mish Bundy and Stephen Markley and Evelyn Johnson Gano and to commemorate 

the gift by Ginny and Dan Gano. 
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Adrienne Barker will be out of the Church Office from Monday, October 5th through 

Thursday, October 8th.  The Church Office will be closed on Monday, October 5th.  Pastor 

David will be in the Church Office from Tuesday through Thursday from 10:00 am until 1:00 pm 

if you have a need.  Penny Lee will be in the Church Office on Thursday, October 8th, from 8:30 

am until 5:30 pm to prepare the bulletin for Sunday, October 11th.  If you need to put an 

announcement in the bulletin please email the information to bethelpc@gmail.com by Thursday 

morning, October 8th, at 9:00 am.  Thank you! 

   

Pastor Davidôs Office Hours are Tuesday through Thursday, 10:00 am until 1:00 pm 

  

The Communications Committee reminds everyone that if you have an event or announcement 

that you would like to have on the Bethel website or Facebook, let us know and we can help 

advertise!  Members of the committee are: Tabby Moore, Tim Turner, Jill Webb, Joyce Miller, 

Penny Lee, Chris Schooley and Tom Whitaker.   
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Bethel Prayer List 

Bentley Almarode (4 year old recovering from brain surgery), Mike Almarode (Betty Schooleyôs 

brother-in-law diagnosed with cancer), Catherine Bryan (friend of Stephanie Rivers), Barbara 

Burroughs (friend of Laura Barmore), Hunter Butler (son of Laura Showalter & Jamie Butler & 

grandson of Steve Hord & Nancy Reichard), Lorine Caldwell (Dean Caldwellôs mother), Debbie 

Callison & her sister-in-law Patricia Stiles & great-niece Reese Burdette, Gaynell Cash (Penny 

Cashôs mother), Murphy Cash (Penny Cashôs brother & Gaynell Cashôs son - has pancreatic 

cancer), Ann Christian, Judy Clark & Tony Teague & their Families (friends of Drury Whitaker), 

Jim & Betty Crosby, Jarod Davis (please send cards to home address), Friends & Family of Mary 

(Williams) Dransfield, Doug Goodson, Danielle Hanger, Wes Harlow & Family, Sarah Hord and 

her fiancé Jeff Martin (Jeff is recovering from brain surgery due to multiple aneurysms), Frances 

Humphries (friend of Margaret Wade), Chris Jarvis (recovering from West Nile Virus), Tom 

Jeffrey (friend of Laura Barmore), Bill Klitzman (nephew of Louise Hoy), Sara Ann Lamb, 

David Law, Margaret Liptrap, Meade Loomis (sister of Anne Jones), Michelle Murphy (friend of 

Kymberlee Schneider), Margaret Myrtle and Family (Shirley Heizer and Betty Heizerôs sister), 

Katie Parker and Family, Christy Glover Pilson (John Pilsonôs niece), Carly Pond (14 year old 

great niece of John Pilson), Pearle Rowe, Irene Sarnelle (lung cancer), Charlotte Swortzel, Jerry 

Utz (Cynthia Williams brother),  Bruce Webb (friend of Corbett Smith), Marguerite Whitaker 

(Tom Whitakerôs mother), Katie Williams & Family, Sarah Williams & Family, John Wooddell 

(recovering from back surgery at Harrisonburg Nursing & Rehab; 1225 South Reservoir St; 

Harrisonburg, VA 22801), MISSIONARY: Michael and Rachel Weller and Ethiopian friends 

  

Please call Tammy Barbour at (540) 471-0450, Barb Gough at (540) 255-6521, or the Church 

Office at (540) 886-6041 with any additions or updates.  Thank you! 

  

  

  

 

 

General Fund Monthly Report 

 

Estimated Budget through September 4th:  $125,615.00  

Actual Budget Expenses:  $99,787.00  

Actual Budget Receipts:  $107,077.00 

  

  

Remember that stewardship season is fast approaching!  Be thinking about the programs, 

ministry, and outreach of our congregation and how you might support them.   
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Schedules: October 2015 

 

Flowers  
October 4th - Ginny Gano/Communion/Memorial 

October 11th - Jill Webb/Memorial 

October 18th - Jane Law/Memorial 

October 25th - Laura Barmore/Memorial 

       

Nursery  

October 4th - Barbara Damico; Eloise Moore 

October 11th - Luanne Leonard; Joyce Miller 

October 18th - Barbara Gough; Judy Olson 

October 25th - Mac & Emily Williams 

 

 

Offering   
Tammy Barbour          

Barb Gough 

Tabby Moore   

Dale Thompson 
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Many thanks to all those that have provided transportation to and 

from worship services for me!  Your willingness to help me out 

since Sonny passed away in 2008 means so much!     - Charlotte 

Swortzel 

  

To the members of Bethel - Thank you for the cards following 

my recent hospitalization.  I am pleased to report I am doing very 

well.  It was a comfort to have David and his family with me 

while I was in the hospital.  Thank you for your prayers and 

words of encouragement.  I look forward to worshipping with you 

soon.  - Sara Shearer 

 

Be a Part of Community Change--Work at Valley Mission!  We 

are currently seeking individuals to work during our midnight to 

8:00 am shift. Duties include assisting residents with intakes, 

monitoring medication usage, supportive counseling, 

documenting staff notes with the computer, and a variety of other 

clerical and human services duties. In order to be considered for 

the position, applicants must pass a drug screening and a criminal 

background check. Previous experience in human services, 

education, and residential living is preferred. This is an entry 

level position with pay rates averaging $9.00 per hour. For an 

electronic application, email ashleecrawford@valleymission.net.  

For hard copies, please call the Valley Mission at 540-886-4673. 

Previous applicants need not apply. 
 
 
 
 
  

mailto:development@valleymission.net
tel:540-886-4673
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No Shave November - A fundraiser and awareness challenge to benefit the Augusta Health 

Cancer Center. 
  

Men: during the month of November let your beard grow to support those who canôt.   
$20 registration donation.  Beard Judging and Gala Dinner to be held on Thursday, 
December 3rd, 2015, at 6:00 pm.  
To find out more go to www.sjrucc.org   
 
Raffles, Entertainment, Dinner, Good Food, Great Cause 

Mark Your Calendars!  

  
St. Johnôs Reformed Church Turkey/Country Ham Dinner  
  

Saturday, October 3rd, 2015, 4:00 pm untiléé   
$15 Adults, $7.00 Under 12, Free Under 2  
Questions or want more information?  Call St. Johnôs Church at (540) 885-2107.  
50% of the proceeds will go to support the Riverheads Weekday Religious Education 
Program. 

  

  

http://www.sjrucc.org/

